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MEMORANDUM  
 
To:   The Honorable Board of Supervisors  
 
From:   Maria Elena De Guevara, Director  
 
Date:   February 11, 2021 
 
Subject:    Repeal & Replace Article I and Article II, Ch. 27 Personnel & Resolution Regarding 

County Office Hours, Agenda # 21-00114 on March 2, 2021  
 
The Human Resources Department is entering substitute documents for the First Reading of an 
Ordinance Amending Chapter 27, Personnel, Articles I and II; Resolution Establishing County 
Office Hours.  The following lists the changes that were made to these documents since they 
were originally docketed: 
 
Attachment A – Revised Article I and II, Chapter 27 Personnel, County Code of Ordinances 
Page 1: Ordinance No. has been left blank. 
 A typo in the first statement starting with the word “Whereas” has been corrected to 
refer to Chapter 27 (not Chapter 17) 
 The following statement has been added: “NOW, THEREFORE, THE BOARD OF 
SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA ORDAINS AS FOLLOWS:” 
Page 4: Article 27-21:  the nine principles and objectives are ordered by the letters “a” through 
“i”, correcting an error where the letters “a”, “b”, “c”, and “d” were used twice. 
 
Attachment C – Resolution Regarding County Office Hours 
Page 1: A blank line has been entered before the header “Office Hours – Generally” 
 
Crosswalk  -  Project Overview 
Two page document that tracks planned destination of ordinance text and concepts. 
 
The Set Hearing Board Letter and Recommended Actions remain the same and there are no 
changes to those items. 
 
 


	From:   Maria Elena De Guevara, Director

